

2001 CNA Meetings

January General Membership meeting

Minutes, General Membership 01Jan24

Jules Vieau chairing, about 30 attending. Cookies, fruit, cheese, crackers, and drinks provided by Bree Buchanan and Lyn Estabrook...(GB subbing for CNA Secretary Rebecca Schwarz)

1. MOTIONS

◇ Endorse a Bicycle Advocates' Council request that the City, TXDoT, and CAMPO devise a plan for improvements that would provide for pedestrians and bicyclists a safe crossing of IH35 at Hancock Center and apply for applicable federal funds. PASSED unanimously.

◇ Elect Robbin Howard to fill Chay Rees's unexpired term ('til Oct. 2001) on the Steering Committee. PASSED unanimously.

◇ Change General Membership meeting day from 4th Wednesday to 3rd Wednesday of January, April, July, and October. PASSED unanimously.

2. ELECTRIC SUBSTATION

Austin Energy has contracted with the ABB Group <www.abb.com> to complete a new substation on the grassy area behind Pinky's Pagers by September 2001. Unlike familiar "open air" ones, ours will be a "gas insulated substation" <www.mehk.com/mehk/p&m/MAR/gis/gisn.htm>. It will be small (20' x 40'), enclosed in an attractive 15'-high walled compound and building, landscaped, and indeed something quite new in Austin. CNA will be invited to participate in a design charrette within the next month. Our point person is Mike Damal.

3. DAY CARE CENTER REQUESTS ZONING CHANGE FOR 2807 ROBINSON

More info is promised. It may or may not pass muster with our Development Guidelines [<cherrywood.org> | Library]. The Planning Cmsn plans a hearing on Jan30. Mike Damal will post more details as they emerge.

4. UPPER BOGGY CREEK PLAN

The plot thickens. The City has one agenda ~ spread some help and money around to win inner-city neighborhoods' support for Smart Growth. We have a different agenda ~ use their help and money to promote our own goals, some of which we may share with the City. Skepticism is growing, but some of us hold onto the hope this "Plan" will yield benefits. Meetings are at Maplewood School every 2nd and 4th Tuesday, 6:30p. They're open, and increasingly getting down to brass tacks. Contact Steve Kreger.

5. TREES

Mike Damal's arborist team planted 25 trees in people's front yards last fall.

6. AUSTIN FILM SOCIETY

This group <www.austinfilm.org> which is using hangars at Mueller for feature film-making ("Miss Congeniality," forthcoming production with Dennis Quaid, etc.) is interested in various sorts of ties with their neighbors. Dolly Ensey is our point person, and thinks there may be enough of interest here to justify an AFS page on our CNA site.

7. TRAFFIC

<> Watch for 90 days of construction to begin any day now on our stretch of IH35. Out will come 5 on- and off-ramps; in will go 1 longer, safer on-ramp in either direction (N-bound near Concordia Ave, S-bound near St. David's Hospital)...

<> TXDoT continues to be confusing and non-communicative on its longer-range IH35 upgrade plans ~ nothing new to report yet... <> 38-1/2 St east of Delwood Center seems destined to have its "arterial" status downgraded ~ our proposal has gotten through staff, committee, and Planning Cmsn but not yet through Council and CAMPO...

8. HOSPITALITY

Lyn Estabrook introduced an appealing Welcome Basket prototype for distribution to new Cherrywood residents ~ it would have some goodies, info about Cherrywood and CNA, and eventually coupons from local businesses. Outgoing Treasurer Rebecca Kohout cautioned that distributing 100 or more of these annually @ \$10 a pop could consume half to 2/3 of our budget. At this moment, epiphany. Steve Wilson, Store Manager at Fiesta, attending tonight for the first time, offered to underwrite the initiative. (Steve has been attending Upper Boggy Creek Planning Team sessions, making his conference room available for PT meetings, and responding to requests to keep Fiesta's parking lot cleaner ~ a new era in Cherrywood - Fiesta relations!

Adjourn 8:30....

February Steering Committee

Minutes, Steering Committee 01Feb18

PRESENT: L. Estabrook, K. Ranne, S. Schuster, R. Schwarz, J. Vieau

NOT PRESENT: S. Bird, B. Buchanan, M. Damal, G. Greenleaf, R. Howard, K. Jones, M. Lawrence, J. Sander

OTHERS: G. Kinney, J. Walker

4:50 P.M. Meeting called to order (no quorum)

Officer Reports

- L. Estabrook reports that R. Kohout handed off the Treasurer duties to her at the last general meeting. Notes four people volunteer to help with Flea advertising and that she will be contacting them to follow up. Suggests creating a Flea advertising sub committee.

- J. Vieau suggests creating a rate sheet for Flea advertising and a list of current accounts.

- G. Kinney suggests including a map of businesses and an article about a neighborhood business in each issue.

Committee Reports

PLANNING & ZONING:

- G. Kinney reports that an agreement has been reached between CNA and the proposed Growing Tree daycare at 2807 Robinson. Growing Tree has agreed to amend their permit with the City to

- > limit their business to 25 or fewer children, and
- > require their permit to expire if they are not "in-use" for 90 continuous days. They also signed an agreement with CNA agreeing that they would
- > limit the size of their facility,
- > mitigate traffic related to their business,
- > not allow transfer of ownership.

- J. Vieau notes that Hangars construction is temporarily halted pending City permits.

- L. Estabrook suggests letter to City to assure that Hangars will follow existing codes.

- J. Vieau requests that P&Z Committee send a letter to the City and request a meeting with the proprietors of Hangars.

- G. Kinney volunteers to meet with the City Transportation committee to discuss Hangars truck use re: the potential 38½ St. downgrade.

TRAFFIC COMMITTEE

- G. Kinney notes there will be two design charrettes. One on March 2, concerning the proposed substation at I-35 and 38½ St. and the other on March 17 concerning the redesign of the Airport/I-35 intersection.

Other Business

- J. Vieau reports in Rosewood Neighborhood Association meeting. Notes we share many similar goals with this group and suggests CNA help them out with an activity such as their "Clean-Up Day" to get to know them.

- J. Vieau suggest forming a Planning Committee to review CNA's goals and to find better methods to communicate with the neighborhood at large.

- J. Vieau notes he would like to meet one-on-one with Steering Committee members to discuss roles and participation.

- R. Schwarz suggests moving the Steering Committee meeting back to a weeknight and volunteers to poll the committee to find an acceptable night.

6:10 Meeting adjourned

April General Membership

Cherrywood Neighborhood Association General Membership Meeting Minutes

Wednesday April 18, 2001

PRESENT:

6:35 P.M. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Approval of January and April minutes will take place at the July General Membership Meeting.

RESIDENT COMMUNICATION

- G. Bennett asks members to sign in and to check the appropriate box if they want to be added to the NeighborNett email list.

OFFICER REPORTS

Secretary – no report

Treasurer – reports that there is approximately \$2,100 in the CNA account with money still due for ads in the April Flea.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

TRAFFIC

- G. Kinney Reports on the I-35/Airport Blvd. design charrette. The committee is still considering redesigning I-35 to pass under Airport but this would cost more as it would require moving the railroad during construction. An official written report is expected soon.
- Reports on the I-35/26th Street charrette. The City may be forced to go under 26th Street to preserve the cemetery that is just East of I-35 and North of 26th Street. The other option is to take land owned by the University of Texas.
- Notes the Downtown Austin Alliance is asking for our support. They, along with architect Sinclair Black, have successfully lobbied to have I-35 depressed in downtown to preserve the original street grid.
- Motions that we support their efforts in an informal alliance to encourage I- 35 to be submerged instead of elevated throughout the greater downtown area, S. Schuster seconds, brief discussion follows, unanimously approved.
- K. Jones notes she attended a meeting with Council members about neighborhood traffic calming, urges membership to send email to the Council members thanking them for their continued interest in our neighborhood and urging them to continue considering traffic calming
- issues.

APD/CRIME

- J. Vieau invites the membership to the next Commander's Forum. The Forums take place the first Monday of every month, the next one will be at the recruiting station at 2785 E. 7th St. at 6:30. For more information call Commander Dahlstrom at 974-5999.
- K. Jones reports the auction of the Vineland house has been frozen due to one of the owners declaring Chapter 11 bankruptcy. The bankruptcy must be formalized before court

action can continue. Travis County has objected to due to the amount of back taxes owed, she notes the repossession will likely move forward.

- Full discussion follows.

PLANNING & ZONING

- J. Vieau reports for M. Damal, notes the request for a permit for a garage apartment at 3101 Robinson has been withdrawn.
- Notes the membership can contact M. Damal regarding concerns over illegal duplexes.
- G. Kinney reports on the Austin Energy charrette for the new substation behind Pinky's. They've hired a good architect and are still negotiating costs.
- Suggests a letter be written thanking Fiesta Market for hosting the charrette. J. Vieau volunteers to send a thank you letter.

COMMUNICATIONS

- J. Vieau for J. Newman, thanks everyone who helped deliver the Flea. Notes he's happy to redraw routes if volunteers have preferences or suggestions.
- L. Eastbrook notes the Flea has gained three new advertisers and calls for suggestions of other businesses.
- J. Vieau notes advertisers are CNA's only source of revenue.
- L. Eastbrook adds some area businesses such as Gabby and Mo's and the Eastside Café don't believe that people from Cherrywood patronize their business. Urges membership to let local business owners know when you patronize the businesses in the neighborhood.
- Brief discussion follows.

NOMINATING

- S. Bird reports the committee is gearing up to add Steering Committee members, notes the SC normally contains 13 members. Asks membership to suggest potential candidates.
- Brief discussion follows.

PARKS

- No report.

MAPLEWOOD

- J. Vieau reports that Rene LeBlanc will be resigning as principal on May 24, notes the initial selection meetings for the new principal will be open to the public.

OTHER REPORTS

UBPCA UPDATE

- S. Kreger outlines UBPCA's five goals and committees: land use, transportation, parks and open spaces, community services, and housing. Notes the chairs of these committees will be listed on the Cherrywood website and encourages the membership to contact them with any concerns, issues or input.
- Invites the membership to a City hosted conference on neighborhood design to be held on June 9, notes it's free.
- Points out the neighborhood maps generated from the survey that was included in the last Flea. o Notes the plan they are developing will have the force of ordinance and encourages participation from all.

MUELLER UPDATE

- J. Walker notes the Mueller RFQ won an award and is considered excellent, notes it can be viewed on the website.

- Reports that environmental remediation will begin early next month.
- Notes the observation tower and the Quonset hut-like building on the West side have passed inspection and are considered structurally sound to be saved as historic landmarks.
- Reports that a bill (HB 2522) has been filed to reopen Mueller to general aviation and TXdot has said this is a preferred site.
- Notes the bill is currently in calendar and has not yet come to the floor, urges the membership to call and request that it be “tagged” or delayed at least two weeks. If the bill does not come to the floor within two weeks there will not be time to pass it before this session ends.
- Notes our Representative’s contact information: Donna Dukes, phone 463- 0506, fax 463-7864.
- G. Kinney volunteers to contact Deborah Danburg re this issue.

AUSTIN NEIGHBORHOODS COUNCIL

- J. Walker reports on this group which tries to find common ground among neighborhood associations city wide.
- Notes they meet the 4th Wednesday of every month and invites the membership to attend.

NEW BUSINESS:

- R. Kohut asks if there is any interest in a neighborhood recognition of yards. J. Vieau suggests she contact M. Damal.
- G. Kinney asks the membership to call or email their Council Members tonight or tomorrow and ask them to vote against the “staff recommendation” re billboards in Austin. This recommendation suggests only replacing old billboards with smaller ones. Asks membership to request that stronger action be taken to discourage billboards.
- D. Westenbarger reports on the proposal for an Upper Boggy Creek Bikeway which would run along the railroad tracks. Notes information on the bikeway can be found on the webpage and asks membership support this plan. It will be up for review by Cap Metro then TxDOT.

MEETING ADJOURNED 8:45 p.m.

May Steering Committee

Cherrywood Neighborhood Association Steering Committee Minutes

Friday May 12, 2001

PRESENT: M. Damal, L. Estabrook, R. Howard, R. Schwarz, J. Vieau

NOT PRESENT: S. Bird, B. Buchanan, G. Greenleaf, K. Jones, M. Lawrence, K. Ranne, J. Sander, S. Schuster

OTHERS: G. Bennett, G. Kinney, D. Westenbarger

11:10 A.M. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER (no quorum)

OFFICER REPORTS:

- L. Estabrook reports there is still \$2,000 in the CNA account.
- R. Schwarz asks for approval of the minutes, J. Vieau moves, M. Damal seconds, unanimous.
- R. Schwarz notes she will not be at the next couple CNA SC meetings. R. Howard volunteers to take SC minutes.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

UBPCA: G. Kinney

- Reports the traffic side has moved ahead but the land-use side has not made as much progress, notes they have no recommendation regarding the “smart growth” initiative.
- J. Vieau notes low participation for the Wilshire NA.

TRAFFIC: G. Bennett

IH-35

- Reports Glen McVey st TXdot is retiring. Charles Davidson will serve as interim until a permanent replacement can be found. Notes it is the personal connection more than participation in public hearings that gets results.

38½ Street

- Says the approval of the traffic calming plan is on the City Council agenda for next week but 38½ Street is disqualified as it is considered an arterial.
- Suggests SC should find out what the city’s recommendations is for traffic calming.
- Notes CNA should have its own plan separate from the City’s with the priorities of downgrading 38½ Street from an arterial and to remove the left turn arrow from the corner of Airport Drive and 38½.
- Reports that the construction on the bus stop across from Fiesta will begin later this summer.

PLANNING & ZONING: M. Damal

- Planning another tree planting for fall, he will put a notice in the next Flea.
- Notes Lars Stanley’s plan for the substation has been approved and the city is now gathering permits. Trailers are at Fiesta and the electrical work should be beginning presently.

- Notes a couple illegal duplexes have been brought to his attention. He's notified the zoning committee and will make follow-up calls.
- J. Vieau suggests formalizing development guidelines for Cherrywood. G. Bennett, J. Vieau and G. Kinney agree to work on these.

APD CRIME: J. Vieau

- Notes the spate of robberies in the neighborhood, suggests identifying potential block captains for Neighborhood Watch program.
- Suggests including a letter in the next Flea to recruit captains. G. Kinney will draft letter to be personalized by SC members delivering Flea.
- Notes August 7 is National Night Out and points out a letter from the city to request a visit from the Police, Fire Department or EMS. L. Estabrook will send email to CNA notifying the neighborhood of this opportunity.
- Reports that Lt. Colunga is leaving our precinct, moving on to the Narcotics Division.

COMMUNICATIONS:

- G. Kinney notes he emailed a tentative Flea schedule to SC and is awaiting comment.
- D. Westenburger says Gabby & Mo's are considering pulling their ad. Suggests having some meeting there to patronize them.
- G. Kinney suggests asking businesses to purchase ads for a year, perhaps at a discount.
- D. Westenbarger suggests SC starts invoicing for ads to make payment easier to collect. D. Westenbarger and L. Estabrook will create invoice.

NOMINATING: J. Vieau

- Asks about the status of G. Greenleaf and M. Lawrence.
- Brief discussion follows.
- Notes time for nominations is approaching and asks for suggestions.

MAPLEWOOD: J. Vieau

- Notes he will be out of town from 6/20 – 7/1 asks for a volunteer to change the Maplewood sign. M. Damal volunteers.

HOSPITALITY:

- J. Vieau states SC still needs to establish how welcome baskets will be distributed .
- L. Estabrook and R. Howard will arrange for baskets to be made if someone will get names to them.
- R. Schwarz suggests an information packet for distribution to apartment renters in the neighborhood.
- Full discussion follows.

OLD BUSINESS:

- G. Kinney asks if thank you letter has been sent to Steve Wilson yet? Volunteers to write letter.

NEW BUSINESS:

- J. Vieau asks for agenda items for the July general membership meeting.

- Thanks L. Estabrook and B. Buchannan for providing the food at the last meeting.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- APD is asking for a police citizen monitor group and will hold a focus group meeting on <DATE> .
- J. Vieau notes the Rosewood NA is having a clean-up day on 5/19.

1:00 P.M. MEETING ADJOURNED

July General Membership

CNA quarterly Membership Meeting, July 18, 2001. Maplewood Elementary
(Chair Jules Vieau presiding. 30+ attending. Notes by GB)

1. GRANDE Communications

Five representatives came to answer questions. Significant statements included:

- They will move their larger “cabinets” if necessary to accommodate future sidewalks.
- In the future they will notify residents before placing green boxes.
- Some objections raised by Cherrywood residents will inform wiring future neighborhoods. The Austin Design Commission is focusing on the question.
- If you sign up for Grande phone service, you keep your same number. Phone books will include Bell and Grande numbers. And you still get Yellow Pages. The whole Grande service area will be a local call. Right now that is Austin, San Marcos, and San Antonio. Next will come Houston.

2. AUSTIN ENERGY

Architect Lars Stanley showed sketches of his design for the new electric substation. It embodies numerous suggestions from our Association. Everyone loved it. The project is scheduled for completion in October. Discussions with Cap Metro continue on design of greenspace and bus stop on the 38½ Street side. There may be shade, benches, and water fountain - - a meeting spot, and a rest stop for bicyclists. If it gets by the budgeteers at AE, it will be a local landmark. There may even be a futuristic charging station for electric cars!

3. NEIGHBORHOOD PLANNING

Planner Ricardo Solis outlined the Upper Boggy Creek Neighbor Plan end game. Planning Team to finish next month. Open house to show it off in September. Neighborhood-wide survey in October. Council to approve Plan and re-zoning recommendations in January. Read the cover article in the FLEA or < http://asnic.utexas.edu/~bennett/___cwd/UBC-zoning.pdf > for more on how zoning might change.

4. TRAFFIC COMMITTEE

Plans for the future IH-35 are moving close to what CNA wants, because we have worked closely with the TxDOT traffic planners, but also because of favorable accidental circumstances. The present design shows features that were “impossible” just months ago.

The effective tool has been “charrettes” (design conferences) where people with different interests get together for a few hours to pore over the same maps and trade ideas. These are nifty.

Notes from the latest one on July 14 are at

< http://asnic.utexas.edu/~bennett/___cwd/is_trffc.htm#Schedule >.

The next one is scheduled for September 8.

5. SECURITY COMMITTEE

Our “Charlie Sector” command structure has changed. We’ll update our Security page as soon as we get details.

National Night Out is August 7 (Tue) 7-10p. Is your block having a block party?

Our APD contacts strongly urge us to make more use of 9-1-1. They would like to help, and to be more of a presence in our area, but they can't justify the allocation of patrols if no one calls. They must have something to respond to. Even if the operator is scolding, the Police say this is the procedure that works. They say they spend more time in Hyde Park because residents there call repeatedly. So call 9-1-1 if you spot:

- Stores selling beer to obvious drunks
- Transients loitering at a bus stop, or behind the Chevron Station, or around Lafayette
- Transients loitering in groups of 3 or more
- Transients buying cocaine paraphernalia at the Party Stop
- Any suspicious behavior on your block

No calls, no response! Pauline all by herself has had a significant impact because she's not shy about calling every day. 9-1-1. Health Department. TABC. We need more Paulines. Girard suggests we emulate the Downtown Austin Alliance in urging local retail outlets to stop selling single beers.

Also helpful, reports Jules, would be if a few more of us attended the monthly Commanders Forum (1st Monday, 6:30p, APD recruiting station on Pleasant Valley @ 7th, near the HEB).

6. FLEA

Jack reports he is going about lining up some help to make the next issue more timely.

7. NOMINATING

This important committee needs new blood. If you have a political side - - you like to talk to folks, urge participation, balance areas of Cherrywood - - this may be the job for you. Call Jules 495-9569, < julesv@austin.rr.com >. The next slate is needed by Labor Day. Next Steering Committee elections are in October. No Steering Committee, no CNA.

8. **MOTION**

Appropriate \$200 for Asbury United Methodist Church to help defray air-conditioning bills. PASSED by acclamation.

9. PARTY

Our new neighbors at 3200 French Place (the "UT house" painted orange and white, which for years had with it a vintage orange and white antique auto) are having a house-warming open house July 21 (Sat) after 7p. All welcome to stop by and say hello.

As usual, this was a well-run, informative, productive meeting. Kudo to Jules for arranging it to be so...

Submitted by Gordon Bennett

August Steering Committee

Steering Committee 01AUG26

Attending: Bird, Damal, Estabrook, Jones, Schuster, Vieau (presiding) + observers Bennett, Kinney, Walker

Not attending: Buchanan, Greenleaf, Howard, Lawrence, Ranne, Sander, Schwarz

=====

1. DEVELOPMENTS

Updates on Traffic, TxDOT, Planning & Zoning, UBC Plan, AE substation, & Hangers. See Committee Web pages for Chairs' notes.

2. SC MEETING TIMES

Two problems have dampened attendance - - weekend scheduling. and no well-announced times. SC members who wanted to attend found out too late. So the group proposed, and Jules accepted, two remedies:

- Use alternate Mon and Wed evenings instead of weekends
- Fix the dates 3 months in advance. Next are Sep 12 (Wed), Oct 15 (Mon), and Nov 14 (Wed). Officers will be chosen at the Nov 14 one.

3. BY-LAWS PROPOSAL

This group favored relaxing the SC quorum requirement. Any language to be voted by the General Membership will appear beforehand in the Flea.

4. SC NOMINATIONS

The Nominations Committee will publicize its balanced slate in the October Flea. They begin with self-nominations and suggestions. Get yours in to Sarah Bird and Jim Walker ASAP:

< sarah_bird@concentramc.com >

< jwalk@greenbuilder.com >

They try to balance old & new, regions of the neighborhood, gender, etc.

November Steering Committee

CNA Steering Committee Meeting

November 28, 7 - 9p

Taqueria Los Altos

Jules Vieau (outgoing Chair) presiding

ATTENDING: Buchanan, DeLaune, Estabrook, Folmer, Menhard, Ranne, Schuster, Spanelli, Westenbarger. NOT ATTENDING: Howard, Kohout, Sander, Schwarz. VISITORS: Gordon Bennett, Girard Kinney, Stephen Kreger, Jack Newman, Pauline Porter, Jerry Rusthoven (Exec. Asst. to Council Member Jackie Goodman)

1. UPPER BOGGY CREEK NEIGHBORHOOD PLAN.

- Stephen Kreger summed up the final phase. The Plan should be wrapped up and approved by Council by March.

- Jerry Rusthoven reported that Council is expected to pass a resolution 11/29 instructing the City

Manager to draft an Ordinance to allow Neighborhood Plans to have sub-districts with slightly different zoning rules.

2. GETTING ACQUAINTED: THE NEW STEERING COMMITTEE

- Old-timers articulated why they're still in Cherrywood and still active in CNA. Newcomers articulated why they've chosen Cherrywood, and now have chosen to become active in CNA. This discussion was truly interesting. It turned on elements of convenience, community, and diversity, and yielded a pithy distillation by Kyre Ranne: "I like living where I can leave my Christmas lights on 360 days a year, and still be considered normal."

- The abiding issue of structure briefly arose. One take is that CNA will evolve a more developed hierarchy of committees and responsibilities, stimulated gradually by individuals who invest energy in projects of interest (as so many are doing now). The other take is that CNA could actually encourage more activity by first putting in place a more workable structure. My prediction: the new SC, as every previous one, will take the former path in practice after agreeing the latter path is better in principle.

3. OFFICER ELECTIONS

As you may recall, the CNA general membership elects half of a 13-member Steering Committee

each October, thus providing some continuity and some new blood. The SC then elects four officers from among their own number. The 2002 corps, by acclamation is:

- Chair: Bree Buchanan < bbuchanan2@austin.rr.com > 482-8468, 685-6247 (off.)

- Vice-Chair: Dave Westenbarger < daveintex13@yahoo.com > 494-9905

- Secretary: James Spanelli < jjspan_austin@yahoo.com > 236-1482

- Treasurer (continuing): Lyn Estabrook < lynestabrook@hotmail.com > 458-5317

- The other 9 SC Members are:

Frances DeLaune < thedeलाunes@austin.rr.com > 477-1986

Jeff Folmer < jfolmar@austin.rr.com > 472-4535

Robbin Howard < robbin_howard@aaul.org > 459-9628

Rebecca Kohout < rakohout@texas.net > 477-9560
David Menhard < karol_menhard@mail.utexas.edu > 478-0996
Kyle Ranne < kyleranne@aol.com > 478-7506
Jim Sander < jimsander@earthlink.net > 478-3377
Stefan Schuster < hydroplan@hotmail.com > 322-0059, 587-7356 (cell)
Rebecca Schwarz < rschwarz1@austin.rr.com > 478-9618

4. TRAFFIC CALMING

- Kathy Jones, Girard Kinney, and Mark Lind have hand-delivered* to City Council a letter expressing our case for calming, (*Under new security rules, "hand-delivered" means faxed even from within the Council office suite)
- What happens to this appeal will depend on City sales tax revenues and consequent availability of funds, on strength of competition from other neighborhoods who also want calming, and even on whether the (a new?) City Manager might rearrange priorities. But CNA's campaign is underway.

5. APPROPRIATION FOR DOMAIN NAME

- ****MOTION*** Reimburse Jules Vieau \$120 for re-registering <cherrywood.org> so that tying only this easy-to-remember address will open the CNA Web site.

6. SC MEETING TIME

- Wednesday evenings were preferred by those attending. Next will be January 9, 6:00p, at a place to be announced.